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March 11, 2024 
 
 

EOIR to Relocate Orlando Immigration Court 
 

FALLS CHURCH, VA – The Orlando Immigration Court will suspend regular court 
functions at its current location at the close of business on Wednesday, March 13, 2024, 
to prepare for the court’s relocation. Staff will remain onsite to accept phone calls and 
filings until Friday, March 15, 2024. 
 
The Orlando Immigration Court will begin accepting phone calls and filings at its new 
location on Monday, March 18, 2024, and will reopen for all court business at its new 
location on Tuesday, March 26, 2024. Parties whose cases are affected by the 
relocation will be notified well in advance of their next hearing.   
 

NEW LOCATION CONTACT:  Orlando Immigration Court  
500 N. Orange Ave., Suite # 1100 
Orlando, FL 32801 

 
HOURS OF OPERATION:  8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday  
 
TELEPHONE:    407-244-8900 

 
 
Please monitor EOIR’s public announcements and EOIR’s operational status webpage 
for important updates and the latest information on the court’s current operating status. 
 
 
 

— EOIR — 
 
 
 

The Executive Office for Immigration Review is an agency within the Department of Justice. EOIR’s 
mission is to adjudicate immigration cases by fairly, expeditiously, and uniformly interpreting and 

administering the Nation’s immigration laws. Under delegated authority from the Attorney General, EOIR 
conducts immigration court proceedings, appellate reviews, and administrative hearings. EOIR is 

committed to ensuring fairness in all cases it adjudicates. 
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